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3rd October, 2024 
 

Mr. Thomas Gould, T.D., 
Dáil Éireann, 

Dublin 2 

 
PQ ref 39378/24 

 
"To ask the Minister for Health for an update on the primary care centre for Blarney, 

Mayfield and Glanmire.” 

 
Dear Deputy Gould,   

 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 

 
Blarney Primary Care Centre is currently at the first stage, tenders have been received and are under 

review. 
 

The HSE were engaged with a developer for Mayfield Primary Care Centre and they have confirmed 
that they will lodge for planning approval within the next two weeks. 

 

The proposed Primary Care Centre in Glanmire has been lodged for planning approval and is currently 
with the local Authority Planning Department for their consideration. 

 
If I can be of any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
_____________________ 

Mari O’Donovan 

Acting Head of Service - Primary Care,  

Cork Kerry Community Healthcare 
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